THE BISHOPS FOUNDATION Newsletter

Newsletter 10.

Dear Foundation member, today is the 1st November. I have just arrived back from a long holiday in Ireland but may I say it is always good to get back to SA and get behind the desk once more. I want to bring you all up to date with some of the Initiatives of the Foundation. Here is one of our recent projects.

It involves the Deaf School in Cape Town. The school is situated in Wynberg, a residential area but has little greenery. The donation from the Foundation (R50,000) provided for the school to re-plant a field and install an irrigation system.

Quoting from Mrs. Lucinda Rutter "the beneficiaries are the learners. It gives them an opportunity to play on a soft surface among the concrete jungle of the school. The different surface allows for the learners to walk, run and play on something different to the rest of the school. Boarders living in the hostel can have a picnic or sit outside and relax on the grass. It can also we used by the staff for fundraising activities such as a tea garden or sports activities."

They have called the new 'green field' the "Bishop Green field" after Bishop Green who was Bishop of Port Elizabeth but had previously been their chaplain many many years ago. Well done all you Foundation members.

